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We’ve secured a 
Large Air Tanker 
to fight bushfires 
during high fire 
season. 
This $11 million 
investment will 
give our crews 
consistent access 
to an essential 
fire-fighting asset.

We’re delivering 
$150,000 in upgrades 
to Bullsbrook Volunteer 
Fire & Emergency 
Service. 
Volunteers selflessly 
keep our community 
safe - so we’re 
committed to ensuring 
their facilities are well-
equipped.

From 2020 to 2023, the McGowan Government has delivered $1.3million in Bushfire 
Mitigation Funding to the Shire of Mundaring and over $251,000 to the City of Swan.

9274 8484

Dear Resident,

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and 
your family a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 
Year! 

May your holidays be safe, filled with laughter, love 
and cheerful celebration. 

2022 has undoubtedly been a huge year for all of us. 
WA is making a strong recovery from the pandemic, 
albeit with international economic challenges, and 
we will continue to benefit from Australia’s strongest 
budget outcomes.

I’m also happy to say that I was recently appointed 
as the Parliamentary Secretary to Roger Cook, the 
Deputy Premier; Minister for State Development; 
Jobs and Trade; Tourism; Commerce and Science.

This new role will enhance my work in developing our 
job opportunities and economic success in WA, and to 
continue delivering for our community. 

As always, my office doors are always open for our 
community. If I can be of any assistance, you can 
contact my office on 9296 7688 or drop in to say hello!

Have a wonderful summer!

Warm regards,

SUMMER NEWSLETTER - 2022

Jessica Shaw
Member for Swan Hills

Swan Hills Community Survey 

SCAN ME

I want to hear from you! 
We live in one of the best places in Australia, and I want 
to hear your feedback on how we can make our 
community even better. 
Scan the QR Code to open my Community Survey, it 
takes less than 2 minutes to have your voice heard and 
represented.
I look forward to hearing your views, so I can best 
advocate for all our community.

Authorised by Jessica Shaw, 5/38 Main Street Ellenbrook WA 6069. Printed by QuickMail | 1714 Albany Hwy Kenwick WA 6017

Your local voice on the McGowan Labor team

Jessica Shaw MLA | MEMBER FOR SWAN HILLS
9296 7688 Jessica.Shaw@mp.wa.gov.au

Lorna Harper MLC | EAST METROPOLITAN REGION
9274 8484 Lorna.Harper@mp.wa.gov.au

Free RATs for Swan Hills
I still have plenty of Free Rapid Antigen Tests 
(RATs) available from my office in Ellenbrook! 

Collect some for your household during business 
hours at 
5/38 Main Street, Ellenbrook 6069

The Ellenbrook Mile Community 
Walk was a blast! I had great fun on 
the track with Lorna Harper MLC, 
Tania Lawrence MP and my staff. 
A huge thank you to all the 
hardworking volunteers and 
sponsors who made it happen - I’m 
so proud to continue supporting 
such an important community event! 

Congrats to all the winners! 

Our Government has 
delivered millions of 

free RATs to WA 
families as part of our 

$11.2 billion+ 
pandemic response.



Community Radio 88.5 FM
I had the great privilege to cut 
the ribbon on a brand new 
second studio for 88.5FM, 
after committing $50,000 for 
the studio!

I love what the station does 
for our community, broad-
casting almost 50 presenters 
across the City of Swan.
Thank you to Jimmy and the 
team for your tireless work 
and dedication to our 
Ellenbrook community!

YEARLY RECAP - 2022 PROJECTS

Restored the $400 
Senior Safety and 

Supported Ellenbrook 
Arts and sponsored the 

Youth Prize.

Working with Tania 
Lawrence, MP for 

Hasluck, to deliver for 
Swan Hills!

Opened the brand new 
science lab at Ellen 

Stirling Primary School, 
with new equipment. 

Delivered a new science lab 
with equipment for Arbor 

Grove Primary School.

UPDATE
Ellenbrook Christian College

It was a pleasure to join Premier Mark 
McGowan, Minister Saffioti MLA and students 
from Ellenbrook Christian College to turn the 
sod for the Morley-Ellenbrook Line! 

Part of Ellenbrook Christian College’s oval is 
currently located within the rail alignment, 
which has been reserved for a transit 
corridor since the early 1990s. As part of 
works underway, the school will have a 
new pedestrian underpass under the rail 
line, providing safe access between the 
college and oval, and a new $2.8 million 
sport and recreation pavilion!

Gnangara Road Works
To make way for the Morley-Ellenbrook 
Line, a new road alignment and road-
over-rail structure is being built at 
Gnangara Road and Drumpellier Drive.
The base slab, sidewalls and tunnel 
slabs have been completed, with 
installation of the precast roof beams 
commencing!  

Please be patient as our hardworking 
crew complete this important 
infrastructure. This is a big milestone 
for the project, and I cannot wait 
to see Ellenbrook Station taking shape 
over the next year! 

88.5FM has launched the 
“Back to School” program, 
with young talent from Holy 
Cross College! 
I had the pleasure of visiting 
the studios and meeting the 
amazing media students who 
will be trained on radio 
production and can host their 
own show! 
I’m proud to support this 
initiative, thanks to hard work 
from the 88.5FM team and 
staff of HCC.

Supported Ellenbrook 
Chat & Connect... 

celebrating 2 years! 

Opening day is getting closer...watch this space.

I can’t believe how much progress has been made! Thank 
you to the St Hilliers team and all the crew who have done 
some amazing work on this project, as well as Lotterywest 
and the City of Swan for their support. I recently had a tour 
of the site, and I can really see the potential for change this 
facility can have on our youth.

As your local member, there is nothing more important 
to me than supporting the next generation. That’s why 
I fought for the $3.85 million commitment from the 
state government for this new facility - my proudest 
achievement so far! 

Make sure to follow my socials for more updates! 

Ellenbrook Youth Centre Update!

The second annual Ellenbrook Multicultural Festival was an 
amazing show of community, diversity, talent and passion!

With a day of traditional music, vibrant dances and art to 
compliment some great food and drink, I was so proud to 
assist the organising committee for a second year to bring this 
amazing day together!
 
Events like this are a true display of what makes Ellenbrook so 
special: a welcoming and diverse community coming 
together to celebrate both our uniqueness and togetherness. 
Thank you to the hardworking Ellenbrook Multicultural 
Community for their tireless efforts to get a huge event off 
the ground for a second year... can’t wait for 2023!!! 

Ellenbrook Multicultural Festival

Delivered $20,000 to 
Bullsbrook Museum 
for a shed fit-out and 

upgrades.

Hosted our local P&C’s in 
Parliament, and provided 

$250 bike vouchers.

Ran the Colour my World 
student art competition 
with over 300 entries! 

Committed $3.5 million 
towards a new Ellenbrook 

Community Hub.

Supported local schools 
with a Merit & Equity 

Bursary across Swan Hills.
Sponsored the ‘Mentor 

Me Reconnect’ program at 
Holy Cross College.


